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Message from Miss Caygill 
Head of School 

Upcoming Dates 

Class 1-Euan for a positive attitude all week and really  

showing all his knowledge from reception. 

Amelia- for her amazing work in class discussions using 

our Oracy ABCs successfully 

Class 2 – Ayden for always working hard and growing in confidence 

sharing his ideas and using our ABCs 

Violet for always bringing her kind, bubbly personality into the 

classroom.  

Class 3  - All of Year 6 - for superb SATS results and being all round 

wonderful humans – kind, resilient, hardworking – you are all set for 

a fantastic future! 

 

This week’s STAR LEARNERS 

 

Attendance 
Class 1-99.07% 

Class 2-95.38% 
Class 3- 91.67% 

Whole School-96.13% 

  

Dear parents/carers, 

The second to last week of term 

has been a very successful and 

busy week. 

We have been really pleased with 

the SATs results our year 6 

children received this week. They 

have all worked so hard and 

deserve the great results. Well 

done year 6! Thanks to all the 

staff across school for supporting 

these children throughout their 

time at Hawes. 

It was an amazing performance 

by our KS2 children on Tuesday 

in their summer production. The 

singing that our children do is 

amazing. I hope all who saw the 

performance enjoyed it as much 

as myself. I was so proud of each 

and every one of the children as 

they performed to their absolute 

best. Thank you to parents and 

wider families for sharing this 

tearful experience with us! 

It was also great last Friday to see 

so many families represented at 

our annual sports day. The rain 

managed to hold off until we had 

finished. Many congratulations to 

Fell on winning on the day and 

thank you to Mr. B for all his 

organisiation for the event 

Enjoy a weekend of sunshine and 

barbecues! 

Miss Caygill   

  
 

 

WEEKLY 
NEWSLETTER 

Sebastianas 

For his amazing 

sportsmanship and 

thought for others 

last week on 

sports day 
 

 

 

Tuesday 15th July 

• Class 1 Visit to Bolton 

Castle 

Friday 18th July 

• Leavers assembly 9.30 

• School finishes at 2.00pm 

 

CLUBS 

Monday- Gardening Club 3.15-

4.15pm 

Tuesday – Bird Watching Club 

12:30- 

Wednesday-Music -12.30-1pm 

Thursday – Library Club 3.15 – 

4pm & Zumba – 3:15 – 4.15pm  

Friday- 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

  

Upcoming Dates  

Dates for our last week of term 

Class 1 visit to Bolton castle-Tuesday 15th July-see below 

Leavers assembly-Friday 18th July at 9.30 in the school hall for Craig Iveson winners and year 

6 parents and families 

School finishes at 2.00pm on Friday 

Class 1-Bolton Castle 

Next Tuesday 15th July the reception, year one and year two children are going to visit Bolton Castle. 

The children will leave school at 9.10 and be back before home time travelling on Fosters Coaches.  

The children will be provided with a school packed lunch prepared by Tony in the kitchen. They will need to 

provide their own water/drinks bottle and sun cream/caps or raincoats depending on the weather. 

Please could the girls wear trousers or shorts on the day as skirts may cause a hazard with so many 

steps and all in school uniform. 

The Nursery children will not be going on the visit but will have a special animal themed book event for the 

morning in school with Mrs. Brown including a picnic for snack time. 

 

Reports 

The children have all returned home with their annual school reports today. Please read your child’s report 

and if you would like to discuss them further contact the school office to arrange a time to speak to a class 

teacher or myself. We have also included a parent questionnaire which would help us to understand your 

views as we move forward as a self-improving school. Please return to school by next Friday. 

 

Leavers assembly 

Next Friday is our last day and also our leavers assembly for Year 6 families. We have also invited governors 

and members of the wider community. We will present our certificates and trophies in this assembly. 

Please note that our last Celebration Assembly has been today-Thank you for attending over the past 

year 

 

Term dates for next academic year 

A number of parents have been asking about term dates for next school year. Dawn sent these out with the 

newsletter in April, and Julie has emailed them to all parents, the dates are also now updated on the school 

website. Our first day back for the children in September is Tuesday 2nd September. The Monday is a 

staff training day in school. 

 

Reception Lunches for September. 

Our Nursery children enjoyed their lunch experience on Monday when there were a number of empty trays. 

Please could Nursery parents return their lunch menu choices so that Tony can order the correct food for 

September. 

Please note the menu choices for the rest of the school stay the same and we will look at changing 

the menus again at October half-term. 

 

Library Books and Flutes 

Please can you return all library books you have borrowed back to school next week, along with any Flutes 

that are still at home.  Thanks 

 

Parent Governor 

In September we will be looking to recruit a parent governor. Please have a think about this exciting 

opportunity to support our school on its journey forward. Details will follow in September. 

School Office Updates 



 
 

Sports Day 

   
 

KS2 Performance 
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